
 
SECOND SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME  

Sunday, January 15, 2017  
CONFESSSIONS 3:15 – 3:50 P.M. on Saturday in Watford City 

Fr. Brian Gross 842-3505                     Marella (Secretary) 570-5989 
PO Box 670                                 Bulletin deadline Wednesday 
Watford City, ND 58854                               Prayer Chain: Kathy Johnson 770-5503 
MASSES​: 
Mon.  16   No Mass  
Tues.  17   7:00 P.M. For + Chance Wilson 
Wed.  18        12:10 P.M. For + Kristen Weeks 
Thurs.  19  9:00 A.M. For + Betty Golberg 
Fri.  20  9:00 A.M. For + Tanner Garman  
Sat.  21  4:00 P.M. For + Howard Pearson 

 Watford City 
GREETERS: Brent & Marella Schwan  
READER: Lucille Broderson 

Sun.  22         8:30 A.M. For The Members of Epiphany and Our Lady of Consolation 
 Alexander 

 READER: Phil Davidson  
                         10:45 A.M. For + Norman Wangseng 

Watford City 
GREETERS: Pat & Sally Golberg   
READER: Sam Meuchel  
SERVERS: David Campbell, Averi Ray  
EM: Marilyn Schroeder,  Rick Pokrzywinski  
COUNTERS: Rick Pokrzywinski, Pat & Sally Golberg  

BULLETIN ANNOUNCEMENTS 
EPIPHANY PARTY​:  Thanks to everyone who helped with the Epiphany Party and to the Knights for serving breakfast.  
Special thanks to the Schaff Family!  
 
YOUTH FUNDRAISER​:  There will be a Soup and Salad Youth Fundraiser on Sunday, January 22 from 11:00 a.m. to 2:00 p.m. 
at the Civic Center.  Serving will be Soup, Salad, Bread and Bars sponsored by the Youth Group.  Please mark your calendar and 
plan to attend. 
 
REMINDER​:  Please check the kitchen area for any dishes that may be yours. 
 
FAITH FORMATION CLASSES​:  Faith Formation classes are at regular time this week. 
 
PARISH COUNCIL​:  Parish Council will meet on Thursday, January 19 at 7:00 p.m. in the Parish Hall. 
 
LADIES NIGHT OUT​!  Ladies Night Out on Thursday, January 26 in the Parish Hall.  Social will begin at 6:30 p.m. with  
Fr. Brian as the speaker at 7:00 p.m. 
 
VOCATION​:  Through your baptism you are God’s servant and a light to others.  With whom will you share your light? 
Consider a vocation to the consecrated life or priesthood.   (Isaiah 49: 3, 5-6) 
 
CATHOLIC BOOK CLUB​:  WOE will be forming a Catholic Women’s Book Club.  Women will read the same book on their 
own, (approx. one month to read) then Women will meet as a group to discuss the book.  The first month’s book will be ​“This is 
My Body, This is My Blood” Miracles of the Eucharist, Book 1: 1986 by Bob & Penny Lord​.  It is available on Amazon in 
paperback (used and new).  If you are interested, please read the book the month of January.  Tentatively the Women are leaning 
towards Sunday, January 29 from 7:00 - 9:00 p.m. to discuss in the Parish Hall.  Going forward, the group will decide on the next 
book.  If you have any questions, you may contact Nancy Fevold at 770-2469 or Sarah Billing at 421-3358.  
 
UNIVERSITY OF MARY​:  University of Mary is officially here in Watford City!  If you have U of Mary questions, please 
contact Bob Nelson at 701-609-0103. 
 
STEWARDSHIP THOUGHT​:  Develop your talents to the fullest so that you can use them to benefit your church and 
community.  Your abilities will grow with use; unused, they may wither away.  
 
EUCHARISTIC ADORATION​:  Eucharist Adoration is Friday’s from 9:30 a.m. to 9:30 p.m.  Thank you to all scheduled 
adorers!!  Your generosity and commitment makes it possible for others that can’t commit to a specific time to be able to come 
and adore the Lord when their schedules allow.  You are all greatly appreciated!  All are welcome to come and pray before our 
Lord in the Blessed Sacrament during this time. 
 
EPIPHANY RELIGIOUS ARTICLES​:  If anyone would like to purchase any religious articles they are located in the display 

 



 
case in the Parish Hall, please contact Carla Sorenson at 842-2359.  Some of the items are backpack pulls, medals, key chains, 
visor clips, guardian angel pictures, rosaries, crucifixes, ​special orders are available​.  
 
CONTRIBUTIONS​:  Last week contributions in Watford City totaled $2,851.43.  Thank you!  

 
On a daily basis, ask the lord for direction.  

  

 



 
ANNULMENTS​:  The Tribunal of the Diocese of Bismarck assists Bishop David D. Kagan D.D., P.A., J.C.L., in his 
ministry to serve the people of our diocese.  As a part of this ministry, the Office of Canonical Services is pleased to 
announce the implementation of an expanded service to this area.  By way of video conferencing our tribunal staff is 
now available on a weekly basis to assist divorced Catholic and non-Catholic persons who may be seeking clarity 
and/or an explanation about the annulment process.  GoToMeeting is a confidential and secure way to conduct online 
collaborative, face to face interviews and meetings between a tribunal auditor and anyone interested in the annulment 
process.  An interview is recommended in order to begin the process.  The purpose of the meeting would be to get a 
general overview of the basis for an annulment and to obtain the paperwork necessary to get the process started.  Our 
secure and confidential sites are located at the Church of St. Wenceslaus, Dickinson; Church of Our Lady of Grace, 
Minot; and Church of St. Joseph, Williston.  If you have any questions or wish to schedule an appointment, please call 
701-204-7203 or toll free at 1-877-405-7435.  

 
 

€ ​NEW MEMBERS​:  If you and your family are new to the Parish, please complete the New Member Form located at the back of 
the church and place in the collection basket.  Thank you. 

  

 



 
 
 
 
PARISH ROME PILGRIMAGE​:  This Thursday night, Feb. 14 at 7 p.m. Jerome Richter from the University of 
Mary will be visiting to give a presentation on the history of the Church in Rome.  He is a very gifted teacher and 
presenter and he will have much information to share with you.  After the presentation he will have information and 
answer any questions on the parish Rome pilgrimage we are doing in coordination with the University of Mary.  The 
leaders of this pilgrimage will be Msgr. James Shea, president of the University of Mary and Jerome Richter, director 
of Public Affairs for the University.  If you plan on attending the Rome pilgrimage it is very important that you attend 
this meeting.  If possible, please bring your deposit and registration form as well.  The spots are filling up very fast and 
a waiting list will start soon.  
    
 
  
 
 

 


